
American River Flood Control District 

CA Central Valley Flood Protection Board Permit: SMUD Power Pole Replacement 
Staff Report 

Discussion: 

The Sacramento Municipal Utility District(SMUD) submitted an encroachment permit 
application for the approval of 10 existing power poles along the landside toe of the 
South Levee of the American River at Highway 160. Five of the poles will actually need 
to be replaced due to deterioration or upgraded standards for road crossings. Three of 
the replacement poles will be upgraded to new steel poles. Two of the replacement 
poles will be done with new wooden poles. One new wooden pole to be installed will 
require two guy wires to anchor and stabilize the pole. The guy wires will be installed 
situated in the direction away from the levee and will not obstruct levee access or 
impinge on the integrity of the levee.  

Recommendation: 
The General Manager recommends that the Board of Trustees endorse the application 
from SMUD for the 10 power poles. 
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